
 

 

Minutes for the December 16, 2013 special meeting of Catharine Township Board of 

Supervisors 

 

 
The board of supervisors for Catharine Township met at 7:00 PM on Monday, December 16, 2013, at 

the Catharine Township Building with Ralph F Rispoli, Marc Daniel Isenberg, Kenneth Brenneman 

and secretary present. 

 

A motion was made by Marc Daniel Isenberg to approve the bill for Elva Fay, seconded by Kenneth 

Brenneman.  Unanimous 

 

A motion was made by Ralph F Rispoli to approve the budget for 2014, seconded by Marc Daniel 

Isenberg.  Unanimous 

 

Eleanor Harclerode asked what time we wanted to have our township reorganization meeting.  The 

reorganization meeting is set for 5:00 PM on January 6, 2014.  The auditors’ meeting is set for 6:00 

PM on January 7, 2014. 

 

Eleanor Harclerode asked if the township wanted to advertise for mail boxes, paper boxes, and 

property if damaged.  Supervisors said “No”. 

 

Mike Fay wants to pay and have a Luncheon or Christmas Party with husbands and wives invited.  

They said Friday December 20, 2013 would be OK at 11:30AM or Noon. 

 

Marc Daniel Isenberg said he received a phone call from Allen Gibboney.  He asked if he was fit.  

Allen said Huston and Woodbury Township are looking to make a change.  If we do make a change, 

Allen said he would help us make the move. 

 

A motion was made by Marc Daniel Isenberg, seconded by Kenneth Brenneman to adjourn. 

 

 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Eleanor K Harclerode, Secretary/Treasurer 


